



A Summer Full of Blessings

Bringing His Word to Young Lives

We are so thankful for the Lord's blessings in this adventure of ministry that He has called us to! If time allowed, we would love to sit down with each of you and share stories of the precious people who are a part of our lives and ministry and who touch our lives in profound ways. This summer was filled with many of these people as well as many answers to prayer of God's blessings. We are thankful to teach and invest in this younger generation and for the many teens and adults who helped with these outreaches!

We had many opportunities to share the Light of Christ and the hope found in a relationship with Christ with children and teens through two vacation Bible schools and five weeks of camps. One of the VBS weeks we had the privilege of overseeing our church's VBS and adding the Adventure Camp element to the afternoons for the 3rd-6th graders. There were 76 children enrolled in VBS from our community and 40 of them attended Adventure Camp. We studied the life of Joseph and enjoyed the teens' reenacting highlights from Joseph's life each day during the daily drama. We also spent time in God's creation during Adventure Camp each afternoon, team-building, playing games, swimming, boating and canoeing. We also enjoyed a VBS family cookout on July 4th as the finale. One of the children who was in our VBS class (Andy and I team-taught Bible for the 5th and 6th graders), had many deep questions. He had recently lost his father and had just moved north with his step-mom. This was his first time hearing God's Word, and he eagerly accepted the Bible we gave. He also attended our Teen Adventure Camp in July and had more opportunities to learn from God's Word and how it applies to life. We pray the seeds of Truth will take root in his life as well as in the lives of the others who attended VBS's and camps.

Many of you have been praying for our need for another horse to use for ministry. Friends of our ministry had given us gifts this year toward a horse. For months we prayed, searched ads, and asked people if they knew of any child-safe horses we could buy or borrow. Two weeks before horse camp was to begin, God provided the exact

amount needed through more generous gifts of friends and family for us to buy a little chestnut colored Quarter Horse gelding whom we have named, Finnlee. He has brought so much joy to children already in the short time that we have had him! This little horse is a direct answer to your prayers, too!

As our school year is now underway, we have daily opportunities to speak the Truth of God's Word into teens' hearts and lives. We pray for God's wisdom in how to lovingly point students to Him. In early November the Charlestown Good News Club will start up again. This club has the potential to be a great light in our community. Please pray for children to attend and for the needed volunteers to help with club.

We thank the Lord for you and for your faithful part in the Lord's work here in western NH! Our prayer is for God to use each of our lives with the many opportunities He gives us daily to be a light to those around us.

Serving Together,

Andy and Kelly











Mei, our former exchange student from Thailand came to visit in early September! (Left)

Horse Camp Fun! (Right)





Charlestown VBS - Putting on the Armor of God (Left)
Teen Adventure Camp (Right)

If you would like to join our support team, you can learn more at www.MissionQuest.org.

Click on the 'Support a Missionary' Tab.

Halbach Account is #216.

Mission Quest

PO Box 4602

Wheaton, IL 60189



Prayer and Praise

 Praise for a great summer of camps and VBS's. Praise for the many volunteers who helped with these outreaches and for the children and teens who heard the Gospel.

- 2. Praise for the Lord's provision of a new horse to use for ministry.
- Pray for the children who will be invited to attend the Charlestown Good News
 Club starting November 5 and for this club to be a great outreach in our
 community. Pray for needed volunteers.
- 4. Praise for a good start to the school year at CCA and for our new Head of School.
- 5. Pray for Andy as he teaches full-time and continues as principal of the Upper Campus. Pray for Kelly as she teaches high school girl's Bible and electives. Pray for opportunities for us to speak God's wisdom and truth into students' lives on a daily basis.
- 6. Would you consider partnering with us in prayer and financially. We continue to trust the Lord to provide so we can keep all our ministry activities free for children and families when they visit our farm.



















773-998-3878 | www.MissionQuest.org

Copyright © 2025 Andy and Kelly Halbach, All rights reserved.

Our Mailing Address is:

Andy and Kelly Halbach 514 Wheeler Rand Road Charlestown, NH 03603

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.

This email was sent to marion@raymondbaptistchurch.comcastbiz.net
why did I get this?
unsubscribe from this list
unsubscribe from this list
update subscription preferences
Mission Quest · PO Box 4602 · Wheaton, IL 60189 · USA

